KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT PLANNING MEETING

November 20, 2010,  Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa

The meeting was opened and everyone was welcomed by Jim Heath.   Fr. Alex then led everyone in a prayer. 

Those present: Angie Feltz, Aurora Gardner, Jim Heath, Alicia Mora, Robb Morris, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Dick Shriver. Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guests  Sofia Delgado, Sue Heath, Bob Ketteringham, Sharon Prohaska, Carol Rummel, and Piotr Ulmer.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima had offered Palanca for the Secretariat planning meeting.  Jim reported that the Crossville Cursillo group had also been praying for the meeting.

All present prayed the Leaders' Prayer and had previously participated in group reunion during the School of Leaders.  

An election was held for the Chair of School of Leaders English.  The  candidates were Jim and Judy Holt.  They were elected.  

Discussion was held on the continuation of the vacant position of the Co-School of Leaders Spanish position.  Lois made a motion that we only have one position for School of Leaders Spanish.  Dick seconded the motion.  The motion was passed.  

Discussion was then held on scheduling Secretariat meetings on a bi-monthly basis.  Dick made a motion that the Secretariat meetings be held every two months beginning in January.  Lois seconded the motion and the motion was passed. 

Jim Heath than thanked all of the Secretariat members for working with him and stated how much he had enjoyed working with the Secretariat as Lay Director the past six years.  Jim then turned the meeting over to Lois, the new Lay Director.

Lois opened the planning meeting by distributing the 2011 Cursillo Calendar.  All of the dates were discussed.  Dick made a motion to try to have the Cursillo weekends, both English and Spanish, held on the same weekend of the same month every year.  Kay seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  The first and third weekends of March will be the men's and women's English weekends.  The third weekend of September and the first weekend of October will also be the men's and women's English weekends.  Beatriz Rincon will schedule dates for the men's and women's Spanish weekends.  

A Secretariat retreat will be held on January 8 at Sacred Heart Cathedral.

The next Secretariat meeting will be held February 12, at Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa.

Lois then distributed financial information submitted by Treasurer Debbie Ferreri.  This information will be discussed at the February Secretariat meeting.

A vacant position on the Regional Cursillo Board was announced by Lois and she asked for prayerful consideration of this position by everyone.

Dick then brought up the format, content, and schedule of the Rooster Crows.  He made the motion that the Rooster Crows be published quarterly beginning in 2011.  Kay seconded the motion and the motion passed.  The meeting was then closed with a prayer by Lois.

                                                         Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Kay Sheldon, Secretary

The next Secretariat Meeting will be February12, 2011, Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa 

